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>> JIM LYNNY:   Thank you.  Hello, everybody, this is Jim 

Lunny.  Let me welcome you to the first session for 2013 of the 
GettingHired.com Advisory Council.  In a moment I'll past the 
host baton over to Amira Fahmy of the Allegis Group.  First let 
me say a big thank you to those I've had the privilege to work 
with over the past several years.  Let me add that we are 
pleased to be handing off to Amira and her colleagues at the 
Allegis Group and they're looking forward to seeing the growth 
of the GettingHired community under the leadership of the 
Allegis Group, Amira and her colleagues.   

Amira, let me hand it off back to you. 
 

>> AMIRA FAHMY:  Great.  Thank you, Jim, for that great 
introduction.  I want to take this time to say thank you and 
the entire GettingHired team for all your dedication in the 
work you've done to help job seekers with disabilities over the 
last few years.  We wouldn't be where we are without your hard 
work and innovative thinking, so really just thank you for 
everything that you've done.  

With that said, I want to welcome everybody to today's 



GettingHired Advisory Council session.  We have a full agenda 
today.  We have two great guest presentations lined up.  First 
I would like to take a few minutes to run through a brief 
update on what's going on with GettingHired and then I'll hand 
it over to our two guest presenters.  A couple things, please 
make sure that if you are not asking a question, place your 
phone on mute, and unmute to ask a question, also please do not 
put your phone on hold during the web seminar.  Also, if you 
haven't seen the link before for captioning service, that is 
available, and you can find that in the invitation that was 
sent out.  Let us begin with the GettingHired updates.  

 GettingHired was recently acquired by Allegis Group and we 
are now based in Hanover, Maryland.  We're very excited to be a 
part of the Allegis Group family and we're looking forward to 
growing with them.  We're excited to let you know we are in the 
process of growing our systems, websites and partnerships as 
well also building in systems for better analytics.  For 
example, we are looking to redesign and rebuild our 
GettingHired.com platform, utilizing a new content management 
system.  This will allow us to develop a responsive website 
design which will allow increased access by mobile phones and 
tablets.  We're developing additional analytics around tracking 
jobs and referrals, providing employers new insights about 
specific job categories.  Finally our marketing and community 
outreach communities have increased and are strengthening with 
the other veterans organizations and universities in order to 
drive more traffic into the website to view and apply to your 
positions.  All right. 

Let me take a minute to introduce our HettingHired team.  
From marketing and community development, we have Adam Streets 
and myself Amira Fahmy.  For our sales team we have Ron 
Gevauden, Jenny Pellegrino and Ryan Carroll.  And our manager 
of operations, Chantal Richmond.  I would like to recognize our 
new employer members.  Recently joined we have: Marathon Oil, 
Eisai, PNC Bank, Associated Bank, MD Anderson, SBA, Verizon 
Wireless.  We would also like to recognize our returning 
employer members, which have renewed since our last meeting, 
Freddie Mac, Merck, eBay, Life Technologies, Occupations Inc., 
Medtronic, Altarum Institute and Glaxo Smith Kline.  Thank you 
and welcome to the community, we're privileged to be working 
with members such as yourselves across the country and in 
addition working with national advocacy members.  Thank you all 
for your support in the GettingHired mission and those who are 
new on the line, welcome, we're excited to have you as part of 
today's session.  Next I would like to cover a little bit of 



our current statistics.  For job seekers, we've definitely seen 
large growth over the past year, we've seen a 20% increase in 
the number of job seekers we've had, we're currently up to a 
little over 94,000.  Next are application referrals, we have a 
little 68,000, a 27% increase since March 2012.  

We've also increased our employer members, we have 155 
active employer members, and the number of positions posted is 
now 145,000.  So we are making great leaps.  Our organizational 
members and educational partners have also continued to 
increase.  For those of you who are new members, our 
organizational partners are organizations that provide products 
and services related to employment, disability matters and 
community perspective, services and products related to 
workplace accommodations, consulting, accessibility and 
transportation.  So we encourage you as employer members to 
reach out to our partners within the community to find out any 
service that you may need for your business.  We are also 
continuing to work with colleges and universities and have 
started to expand our outreach to these groups.  We currently 
have 103 educational partners that have reciprocal logos and 
links on websites.   

With that I'll pause and see if there are any questions on 
the quick update that I've just given before we get started 
with the presentations.  So any questions?  Okay.  If anything 
comes up during the course of the session today, let me know.  
If we have any questions as we move forward, you know how to 
reach us here at GettingHired.  Now I'll let you know about our 
two great guest presenters.  We're fortunate to have a member 
of our employer community talking about a little bit of what's 
going on in their diversity of the organization and we also 
have a guest presenter from one of our service providers 
providing information on employing individuals with Asperger 
syndrome.  At the end of each session, we'll have a question 
and answer.  Please save your questions until the end of each 
presentation.  All right.  

Now I would like to turn over to Gerald Isaac and Deisy 
Restrepo who are in people compliance at JetBlue.  JetBlue 
Airways has been a valued employer member of the GettingHired 
community for over three years now, so we're very fortunate to 
have a special company like JetBlue with us and fortunate to 
have Gerald and Deisy talk with us a little bit about what's 
happening with diversity programs.  With no further ado, I'm 
going on pass it on over to Gerald and Deisy. 

>> GERALD ISAAC:  Thank you for the nice welcome, we'll get 
started here and working on the desktop so you guys can see the 



deck.  Okay.  If I'm too loud or too soft, please let me know.  
Just to kind of give you a story on JetBlue and what we're 
doing, we'll go real quick through and if then if there's any 
questions afterwards, we'll definitely answer that.  Like Amir 
said, I'm the manager of compliance programs at JetBlue Airways 
so we do any employment related EEO, action plans, ADA, those 
type of things, Deisy Restrepo on our team focus on the ADA 
portion of our task.  A background on JetBlue, those who don't 
know who we are and what we do, we'll talk about crewmember 
resource groups, vets in blue, and disability programs we have 
in place.   

As you know, JetBlue started 13 years ago, we found it was 
like herding cattle on a plane, so we basically went above and 
beyond to create a great experience for the customer, so if you 
guys have flown on planes before, you kind of see the TV's, 
snacks, chips, so that was the field we were looking to create, 
now that we feel that we accomplished that goal, we are turning 
towards inspiring humanity towards air travel.  We have 
approximately 14,500 crewmembers.  Basically our employees we 
call them crewmembers, and we fly to 70-plus destinations, also 
own at least 175 aircraft.  We've also been recognized by JD 
power and associates for eight consecutive years as 
award-winning service and we are striving hard for our ninth 
consecutive award as well.  Basically our company is founded 
upon a strong brand and our success as a company can be 
attributed to our culture and our values.  Our values are 
basically the very first thing that our founders created.  It 
was even created before we even had a name for our company.  So 
our values are safety, integrity, caring, passion and fun.  
It's always tied back to our values.  Our values, we also have 
principles of leadership which all crew leaders, basically 
managers, are trained o those are things like treat your people 
right, do the right thing, communicate with your team, 
initiative and innovation, inspiring others.  As you can see, 
treat your people right and do the right thing are key to what 
we're doing here from a diversity perspective and especially 
from a ADA perspective as well.  These values are tied to our 
performance goals at the end of the year, so basically how we 
perform are tied back to the values and principles of 
leadership.  This is just a brief blurb about diversity at 
JetBlue.  I'll leave it out to you guys.  Here at JetBlue we 
are proud to celebrate the diversity of our crewmembers and 
recognize the strength ha our individual viewpoints, 
experiences and backgrounds bring to our airline.  Both 
internally and interactions with our customers. 



One of the things we did last year is set up a crewmember 
resource groups, which are happening within a lot of companies, 
called affinity groups or employee resource groups, since we 
call our employee crewmembers, we figured it would make sense 
to call them crewmember resource groups.  Basically I was part 
of the team that worked on doing some marketing research and we 
put together a structure of how these groups will operate and 
some guidance.  The goal was to create a structure and hope 
that it would be a grassroots effort.  What we found during our 
research was a lot of times company create these groups and 
it's a top-down effort where the company sets up these groups 
and encouraged, and it usually doesn't work best.  We created a 
structure and did a communication initiative where we promoted 
crewmember resource groups in general and encourage people that 
belong to certain groups to join us. 

Each group in order to be recognized as a CRG would need to 
prove that we are able to support all that's set forth, so 
professional development, we have to contribute to the success 
of JetBlue and recruitment and retention.  So in order to be 
recommended to the group, you have to be able to prove every 
year that you're able to support are these.  We had our if he 
first group shortly after we have put this in place, the first 
group was called Jet Pride, which is for LGBT crewmembers and 
any allies.  We have certain open enrollment periods set up 
during the course of the year where folks that are interested 
to form groups can submit their application.  So far we have 
interest from a few groups, and there are a couple that might 
be popping up soon, mainly the Irish American group and the 
women's group. 

Also last year was a busy year for us, so we started our 
veterans initiative last year, which we're calling the vets in 
blue initiative.  We have a mission statement up there.  
Basically, the idea was to tap into the talent, there are two 
wars ending, and we felt there was a lot of good talent, 
especially folks with leadership experience, that they could 
bring it to Jetblue.  So we started a vets in blue initiative 
based on that information. 

In total we hired 53 veterans last year, which we are very 
proud of.  Since we are an airline, we tend to get a lot of 
veteran population from our pilot group.  It's just a natural 
progression for pilots who are in the military to come in and 
work for major airlines, but last year the 53 veterans we hired 
were actually from a more diverse background so we were able to 
hire a lot of customer service folks that also happened to be 
veterans. 



In addition to the hiring that we've done, we've created a 
few programs that we are part of.  Last year are the hiring our 
heels event at the USS Intrepid, we met over 400-plus veterans 
looking for employment and we ended up hiring at least five 
veterans.  There might be more in the pipeline that we haven't 
gotten to yet.  And throughout the course of the year, we 
attended various career fairs as well around the country.  We 
also did something unique last year, we hosted our first-ever 
career fair for JetBlue.  Basically the idea was to get our 
name out there but also give an opportunity for folks, veterans 
that are looking for employment to come and learn about 
JetBlue's culture, typical day in the life of typical entry 
level role and get to meet with a lot of our leaders as well.  
We also partners with JP Morgan Chase and joined 100,000 jobs 
coalition.  The idea behind that is for the next ten years, our 
mission as a group with other member companies is to hire 
100,000 veterans.  We also started our mentorship program which 
we are calling a VetConnect program, so it's a peer mentorship 
program where we basically partner most seasoned JetBlue 
crewmember with a new hire that has military experience.  

Now moving onto our disability awareness and the programs 
that we have in place for that area.  One of the things we do 
is a respectful workplace training, which is part of every new 
leader's orientation packet, and every year we also do a 
respectful workplace week where we highlight certain policies 
that we have in place just to reinforce it with our 
crewmembers.  So last year was a good year.  Actually for one 
day we promoted disability of the workplace, so it was a 
companywide initiative led by corporate communications team, so 
we sent a lot of FAQ's and tips and tricks for crewmembers and 
crew leaders who might encounter people with disabilities and 
just proper etiquette on how to handle those situations.  We 
also have a task force set up at JetBlue and we have a 
dedicated person that handles -- that's responsible for the 
task force, and basically their mission is to provide support 
to our customers with disabilities.  So from an HR perspective, 
we interact with this team a lot as well because there's a lot 
of lessons to be learned. 

Finally we have a supplier diversity program as well, which 
was recognized when we were building our brand-new Terminal 5 a 
few years ago for use in diverse supplier group. 

We also partners last year with another organization to do a 
disability mentoring day, which was a great success here at 
JetBlue.  We had five mentees and we basically teamed them up 
with different departments in our corporate office and they had 



one on one learning experience, hands-on learning experience 
with each department.  Since it was very successful for us last 
year, we are definitely in the process of planning for this 
event this year and we're probably going to do it on a much 
bigger scale. 

We've also done some disability related initiatives targeted 
towards veterans.  Some of them you see there.  I'll highlight 
one of them, the JetBlue security team.  What we basically did 
last year was with partnerships from the airports and different 
agencies, we chartered a JetBlue flight and flew I believe it 
was about 75 troops and their family members from the Walter 
Reed army medical center to JFK and they were treated to a 
one-week vacation through funds that were raised from other 
organizations. 

Lastly I would like to just touch upon the ADA itself and 
what we've been doing as a company for that.  We have one 
dedicated person that handles all our ADA requests for the 
company, that's Deisy Restrepo.  Just last year alone, our 
formal ADA requests went up by 28%, which is a huge increase 
for us and we've been seeing that trend constantly.  We 
actually think this is a good things.  Part of it shows us that 
our process is very transparent and also people are free to 
request help when they need it.  And they don't feel like 
they'll be retaliated against or anything like that, especially 
we are a federal contractor as well, so with the pending 
regulations that might be passed, I think we are putting 
ourselves in a good position where we'll be able to meet any 
goals that have been set.  As I mentioned before, we also have 
annual crew leader and new hire trainings, so Deisy and I will 
go out in the field and we'll do ADA specific training for our 
crew leaders, how to basically handle certain situations, what 
we can and cannot see and some etiquette tips as well.  We 
rarely decline any ADA requests, so we try for the most we can 
to provide them some kind of alternative or suggestion on 
something else that they can do.  So again, it goes back to our 
culture and doing the right thing because I think once we are 
able to work with someone and set them up with success, I think 
the company benefits from that as well.  I would like to 
highlight our reservations department, which is in Salt Lake 
City.  These are the folks that are on the phone assisting 
customers.  So I think we are one of the very few airlines that 
our whole workforce there, it's about 2,500 crewmembers, 
predominantly a work from home type of job.  They'll come to 
orientation for two weeks.  After orientation is done, they go 
back home and they work from home.  Most of our ADA requests 



come from this group.  I think the job itself, the job lends 
itself to people with disabilities and gives them the 
opportunity to have a job, where if they had to report to a 
work location and things like that, it might have been much 
more difficult.  

Then we finally partners with GettingHired.com, so part of 
the process is all our jobs are posted with GettingHired.com, 
and we see a really good source of candidates, quality 
candidates from that posting as well.  

That's the end of my presentation, so if there are any 
questions, I'm more than happy to answer them.  

>> AMIRA FAHMY:  All right.  Any questions out there?  
(Pause). 
>> AMIRA FAHMY:  All right.  Well, I would just like to 

thank you, Gerald, for taking the time to speak with us today.  
It's great to hear what you've been doing to help find jobs for 
people  with disabilities and it's always great for the 
GettingHired Advisory Council members to hear what others are 
doing so they can get an understanding of what works and best 
practices.  Thank you very much for your presentation and your 
time, we appreciate it.  Next I would like to move onto our 
final presentation.  We are going to be hearing from Marcia 
Scheiner, who is the president and founder of the Asperger 
Syndrome Training and Employment Partnership or ASTEP.  Marcia 
will be talking to us about employing individuals with Asperger 
Syndrome.  We're very pleased to have Marcia provide us 
information on this very important topic.  With that, Marcia 
let me hand it over to you. 

>> MARCIA SCHEINER:  Okay.  Okay.  Do you see my 
presentation on the screen?  

>> AMIRA FAHMY:  No, not yet. 
>> MARCIA SCHEINER:  Okay.  Here we go.  How is that? 
>> AMIRA FAHMY:  Looks great. 
>> MARCIA SCHEINER:  Thank you, Amira, and to the 

GettingHired Advisory Council for inviting us to join you 
today.  We're extremely excited to be able to be talking to 
this group, and what I wanted to do today was just take a 
little bit of time to briefly talk about hidden disabilities or 
nonvisible disabilities, frankly, why they are so important for 
employers today from our perspective and then to help people 
develop an understanding of our organization's particular focus 
on Asperger syndrome, why we focus on Asperger syndrome, and 
how as an employer, one could incorporate that as part of your 
diversity and inclusion hiring strategies and retention 
strategies. 



So with that said, we'll go right into it.  You know, I 
don't think it's a surprise to anyone on this call that today 
hidden disabilities or nonapparent or nonvisible disabilities 
are really an extremely important factor in the workplace.  And 
the reason for that is really the numbers.  If you look at the 
numbers on this particular slide, between ADHD, learning 
disabilities, psychiatric disabilities, autism spectrum 
disorders, you know, just add all of that up, today we're 
looking at about 36% of the potential workforce just with these 
hidden disabilities being a significant number.  Now, when we 
really look at a number and try and pull out the data, what we 
see is it's likely that at any given time, an employer has 
somewhere between 20 to 30% of their employee population being 
people with a disability that is nonvisible and nonapparent.  
One of the issues we'll discuss a little later is the big -- 
one of the biggest challenges about that is that many of those 
folks are not disclosed. 

So let's take a step back and say what is ASTEP?  Well, the 
Asperger Syndrome Training and Employment Partnership, we are a 
nonprofit that works with Fortune 500 companies and other large 
employers to help promote competitive long-term employment for 
individuals with Asperger syndrome and high-functioning autism.  
We really do that in three phases.  Our first phase is to come 
in and work with employers to do awareness and education and 
training about what is Asperger syndrome, how would it 
demonstrate itself in the workplace, what are the types of 
strategies and accommodations that may be needed, then we think 
most importantly why as a business you should want to include 
individuals with Asperger syndrome. 

Then this next question we get from employers is, that's 
terrific, where do I find these folks?  So we spend a lot of 
time helping employers find the right places to connect with 
and successfully recruit people with Asperger's, and then 
ongoing training to help retain those people because 
recruitment is really only the very first piece of the goal. 

So for those of you who aren't familiar with Asperger's, it 
is a developmental disorder on the autism spectrum that really 
affects a person's ability to socialize and communicate 
effectively with others.  Most individuals with Asperger's 
you'll notice can be quite awkward in social situations, have 
communication disorders.  However, if you get them talking, you 
might find they have a special interest that you just can't get 
them to stop talking about, and it's not uncommon for people 
with Asperger's to have an all-absorbing special interest 
which, again, can be used to a very positive effect if that 



interest ties into someone's work skills and requirements.  And 
then, you know, we highlight here, people with Asperger's 
syndrome do have average to above average IQ's. 

So then, you know, there are a lot of hidden disabilities 
out there and people say to us, well, what is it about 
Asperger's that makes it something important for me to focus on 
now?  When we look at the hiring needs of companies over time 
and the ability to fill often technical positions, this is a 
population that really can be very effective in helping meet 
your hiring needs.  There was a study recently published by the 
University of Washington that studied probably the largest 
cohort of young adults with autism spectrum disorders that's 
been done to date and what they have found is that 35% of all 
young adults today who have an autism spectrum disorder are 
attending some form of technical school, community college or 
four-year degree college after graduating from high school.  So 
we're seeing a significant number of young adults on the 
spectrum obtaining post-secondary levels of education that we 
just hadn't seen in the past.  As a workforce, however, what we 
still see is that adults with Asperger's syndrome are still 
having about a 75 to 80% unemployment rate, and this is true 
straight across the college educated and even master's and 
Ph.D. educated population.  We'll go a little more into the 
strengths later, but as you see here, most of these 
individuals, you know, are extremely focused, loyal, and can be 
highly productive.  From an employer's perspective, when 
looking at their public image, there's really two things about 
the autism population, if you want to call it that, that are 
key for them to think about.  Today if you look at the numbers 
of individuals diagnosed with an autism spectrum disorder and 
add in just their close nuclear family members, you're looking 
at over 3½% of the U.S. population.  My colleague and Executive 
Director always points out that this is an incredibly 
conservative number.  So from being out in the public and 
engendering good consumer feeling and loyalty, as well as being 
known as an employer of choice for people with disabilities and 
autism spectrum disorders, there's a large population out 
there. 

And then lastly, the current diagnosis rates for children on 
the autism spectrum, 1 out of every 88 children is being 
diagnosed with an autism spectrum disorder, and it's actually 1 
in 54 for boys.  So this is going to be an issue that's going 
to continue to affect our population and as our current 
workforce grows and retires, a population that we're going to 
have to figure out how to successfully not grate into the 



employment world.  So when we go out and talk to employers, we 
see two things out there.  From our perspective, the good news, 
most employers already know about Asperger's syndrome.  The 
media has done a terrific job through books and articles and 
magazines and movies and TV shows, educating us about 
successful people who have Asperger's syndrome and what their 
capabilities are.  So we find we don't have to spend a lot of 
time talking to employers about what is Asperger's syndrome, 
sort of at the macro level.  I guess the bad news, but then 
again, we look at it as an opportunity, is most companies while 
they understand Asperger's syndrome, don't feel prepared to 
consciously integrate more individuals on the spectrum into 
their workplace without having a better understanding of how to 
properly manage those individuals and the types of 
accommodations they might need so that the work relationship 
can be a successful one. 

Now, I think one of the really key things to think about as 
an employer, if you look at the incidence rates and any about 
employees with Asperger's syndrome and hidden disabilities, we 
like to say that they basically come in three categories.  You 
have individuals who are undiagnosed, you have individuals that 
are diagnosed but not disclosed, and you have individuals that 
are diagnosed and disclosed.  And if you are a fortune 1,000 
employer in today's world, you certainly have people in those 
first two categories working for you already, and most likely 
you do have some people in the third category but not that 
many.  So the question is, if one wants to create an inclusive 
environment for people with Asperger's syndrome or other hidden 
disabilities, how do you do that if you don't know?  Well, want 
question is, how do we get this group to disclose and why 
should we have get them to disclose?  So what does an employer 
need to do to encourage disclosure among its employees with 
Asperger's syndrome and other hidden disabilities?  We talk to 
employers about looking for the strengths in these individuals 
and making sure that the jobs they're in and the tasks that 
they're required to do really tap into those strengths.  We 
also talk about understanding the potential challenges.  It's 
very important for a company to have broad-based disability 
etiquette training.  It's as equally important for them to the 
extent that they're employing populations of individuals with 
specific disabilities to make sure that they train their 
managers, their human resource staff and the colleagues of 
those individuals about the very specific challenges those 
people might be facing on the job.  That ties in as well to the 
possible accommodations for those challenges.  And then 



specifically for people with Asperger's syndrome and other 
communication-based disorders, we talk all about the 
traditional hiring practices which are very much based on 
socialization and communication, in terms of how to actually 
draw this population into your workplace. 

So what are some of the possible strengths of someone with 
Asperger's syndrome?  Well, what we talk about are tapping into 
the things like the honesty and the loyalty.  Studies have been 
done on organizations that have done specific programs to hire 
people on the autism spectrum, and they have found that their 
turnover data for that employee population is significantly 
lower than the rest of their population.  People on the 
spectrum, they don't like change, and if you provide them with 
a work environment where they're happy and feel that they're 
treated respectfully, they'll be there a long time.  A lot of 
individuals on the spectrum tend to have a tremendous attention 
to detail and can be very accurate, and oftentimes have a high 
level of technical ability.  So we find a lot of individuals 
are very good for very detailed, repetitive types of tasks and 
data entry type efforts that require a tremendous level of 
accuracy and willingness to keep doing the same task over and 
over during the course of the day, which is, again, the good 
concentration on routines and procedures. 

So these are all things that can be tremendous strengths of 
individuals on the spectrum, and as we talk to employers, many 
will say that they have a lot of jobs that require these 
strengths. 

Now, learning about the possible challenges, social 
interactions are one of the biggest challenges for individuals 
on the spectrum, being a communication disorder, you know, the 
water cooler talk, grabbing someone in the hall and providing 
too much information, these are all things that an employer can 
successfully learn to manage with an employee on the spectrum.  
They may have executive functioning challenges, and for those 
of you who aren't familiar with that term, our executive 
functioning skills is really our ability to utilize our 
organizational skills.  So things like time management, 
prioritization, those are all the types of executive function 
things that we take -- skill sets that we take for granted on a 
daily basis.  Someone with Asperger's syndrome has the ability 
to do these but may oftentimes need ale more structured clear 
environment to work through the executive functioning 
requirements.  A lot of individuals have an intense focus on a 
limited interest.  Again, if this is tied to someone's job, it 
can be a tremendously powerful issue for the employer. 



Literal mindedness.  We tell employers, don't use idioms 
because people with Asperger's may not get the nuances there.  
And again, the rest, these are all challenges that can be dealt 
with in the workplace.  The sensory challenges, some 
individuals, not all, but some may be particularly sensitive to 
sounds, lights or particular smells and find it difficult to 
concentrate if dealing with those issues.  So then we say okay, 
we've got a lot of strengths and we've got a lot of potential 
challenges.  What are the possible accommodations for someone 
with Asperger's syndrome?  90% of the accommodations for people 
with Asperger's syndrome is clear communication.  We tell a lot 
of employers put instructions in writing.  Follow up a meeting 
with a memo recapping what is expected and what was discussed.  
And in many respects, most employers will tell us the types of 
communication accommodations needed to be made are ones that 
really benefit their entire organization. 

In terms of recruiting individuals with Asperger's syndrome, 
we talk to employers a lot about detailed job descriptions and 
modified interview process.  As I mentioned earlier, the 
current job search process is very much based on socialization, 
so someone with Asperger's, particularly if you're doing campus 
recruiting, may just completely opt out of that process.  So we 
talk about where do you find the right candidates, how do you 
craft job descriptions so it is clear to them exactly what is 
expected, and they can determine if their skill sets meet your 
requirements, and then how they can deliver and be a successful 
employee for you.  Some of the other accommodations, flexible 
work hours, mentoring, and for sensory issues lighting and 
workspace adjustments.  

Now, I guess what I would like to talk to you a little bit 
about is, as I said, while we are an employer-focused 
organization and we do employer outreach and training and help 
employers put recruiting strategies in place, we do have one 
program that in a sense puts us in the service provider to 
individual category (phone ringing) -- hello?  

(Pause).  But this program is called our corporate lecture 
series, we are in the second year in New York City and in the 
process of migrating this out to California where we take a 
group of young adults who are both in college as well as recent 
graduates and introduce them to a group of companies where the 
companies actually die presentation for the young adults about 
some aspect of the job search process, and we do this once a 
month at each company and what this does is it allows our 
attendees, the young adults, to hear from human resource 
professionals and business professionals what it is they're 



looking for in their job candidates, as well as it allows us to 
introduce a group of young adults with Asperger's to a group of 
companies who in the past may not be familiar with how these 
individuals would present.  So we have found this to be a very 
successful program in both providing an education to the young 
adults who attend as well as the companies that participate. 

And to wrap up, as I said before, it's really all about how 
you communicate, and when we work with employers who are 
interested in understanding more about their existing employees 
with Asperger's as well as how to potentially integrate new 
employees with Asperger's into their workplace, we focus a lot 
on communication.  So with that, I would like to thank you for 
listening, and give you my contact information for anybody who 
is interested, and I'm open to questions.  

(Pause). 
>> AMIRA FAHMY:  All right.  Any takers out there for 

questions? 
(Pause). 
>> AMIRA FAHMY:  All right.  Well, Marcia, thank you very 

much for that excellent presentation.  It was very in depth and 
very informative.  One of the things that we find really 
important here in the Advisory Council is making sure that we 
bring in experts that can provide information of value to 
members of the community.  So we really appreciate having you 
here today, and we'll make sure that your contact information 
is available to anyone that might want it.  So again, thank 
you. 

>> MARCIA SCHEINER:  Thank you. 
>> AMIRA FAHMY:  All right.  With that, it looks like we are 

bringing our first advisory session of the year to an end.  I 
would like to thank again all of our presenters, Gerald at 
JetBlue and Marcia at ASTEP, we really appreciate you being 
here.  I would also like to invite everyone that's on the line 
to potentially be a presenter at our next Advisory Council 
meeting.  If you are interested, let me know.  Our next session 
is scheduled for Tuesday, June 13th, and we look forward to 
speaking with you then.  Our newsletter will be coming out next 
week, so please look forward to that.  If you are not currently 
subscribed to the newsletter let me know and we can take care 
of that.  Thank you for your time today and we look forward to 
speaking with you in June.  Thanks, everyone. 

>> Thank you. 
(The meeting ended at 12:47 p.m. CST) 
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